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Title:
Surplus Property Donation to Northern California Regional Public Safety Training Authority

(JPA)

File ID:  2019-00364

Location: Citywide

Recommendation:

Adopt a Resolution: 1) authorizing the donation of a surplus vehicle (2008 Ford F250, unit 10711) to

the Northern California Regional Public Safety Training Authority, a Joint Powers Authority comprised

of the City of Sacramento (Police Department and Fire Department) and Los Rios Community

College, which oversees the training facility for the City; and 2) authorizing the City Manager or the

City Manager’s designee to execute any necessary documentation to complete the property

transfers, including a hold harmless agreement.

Contact: Alison Kerstetter, Program Specialist, (916) 808-1163; Mark Stevens, Fleet Manager, (916)

808-5869, Department of Public Works

Presenter: None

Attachments:

1-Description/Analysis

2-Hold Harmless Agreement

3-Resolution

Description/Analysis

Issue Detail: The Department of Public Works (DPW), Fleet Management Division, has received a

donation request from the Northern California Regional Public Safety Training Authority (JPA) for a

surplus vehicle to assist in their operation of the training facility in the Sacramento area. The JPA

offers facilities, training and services that address the public safety needs of local government. The

organization needs a maintenance vehicle that can assist in hauling equipment and tools around the

training grounds.
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Policy Considerations: City Code Chapter 3.80.030 (F) provides that surplus personal property may

be donated to any other public agency by resolution of the City Council.

Economic Impacts: None

Environmental Considerations: None

Sustainability: Not Applicable

Commission/Committee Action: None

Rationale for Recommendation: Unit 10711, a 2008 Ford F250 (VIN-1FTNF20518EA15357), with

105,308 miles, is no longer in service and is surplus to the City’s needs.

Financial Considerations: The salvage value of this vehicle, in its current condition, is

approximately $1,000 if the City were to sell the vehicle.

Local Business Enterprise (LBE): Not applicable.
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